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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Project Title: State Route Two-Way Left-Turn Lane Channelization
	Lead Agency: California Department of Transportation
	Contact Name: Chelsea Starr
	Email: chelsea.starr@dot.ca.gov
	Phone Number: 559-383-5432
	Project Location: Squaw Valley, Fresno
	Project Description: The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes to widen the south side of State Route 180 by 15 feet and install a two-way left-turn lane between 0.4 mile east of George Smith Road and Elwood Road in Squaw Valley in Fresno County. The project would be from post mile 89.6 to post mile 90.7. A build alternative and a no-build (no-action) alternative are being considered. Culverts in the project limits would also be extended on the south side to accommodate the widening. Other work would include upgrading drainage systems through the project limits, repaving existing driveway connections to the southern side of State Route 180, and installing one traffic monitoring station system. Signs within the project limits may need to be relocated. Oak tree and vegetation removal would be required, and construction would occur at night. The project would occur within the existing right-of-way. The purpose of the project is to improve safety and reduce collisions on State Route 180 in Squaw Valley.
	Project's Effects: With mitigation incorporated, the project would have less than significant effects to aesthetics and biological resources. The following mitigation measures are proposed:

1. Replacement planting for vegetation removed or damaged by the project—The project would remove seven existing oak trees. Per Caltrans standards, trees removed for highway improvements must be replaced at a minimum 1-to-1 ratio. It is expected that replacement planting would deliver a 1-to-5 ratio or 35 new trees. To achieve this replanting ratio, additional trees would be planted within the suitable existing right-of-way. If necessary, additional planting can take place within Caltrans’ right-of-way outside of the project limits or through partnerships with other organizations. The trees would be drought-tolerant California natives that use low amounts of water and attract pollinator species.

2. The removal of a large, multi-boled (more than one trunk) blue oak tree with a diameter at breast height of 43 inches would be mitigated by onsite replanting at a 10-to-1 ratio.

3. Mitigation via in-lieu fees for temporary and permanent impacts to less than 0.10 acre of U.S. Army Corps of Engineers jurisdictional waterways are expected.
	Areas of Controversy: The removal of oak trees may be a subject of interest for oak tree advocates and the community. The project would remove 7 oak trees. Mitigation measures include replacing the removed trees at a minimum of a 1-to-1 ratio or a 10-to-1 ratio for the removal of trees located in jurisdictional waterways. 
	List of Agencies: 


